
 

 

 
 
October 28, 2020 
 
 
TO: Nancy Albarrán, Superintendent, San José Unified School District 
   Steve Betando, Superintendent, Morgan Hill Unified School District 
 
FROM:   Suzanne Carrig, Director of Policy Development & Administrative Programs 
    Office of the Superintendent 

SUBJECT:   School District Reorganization – Territory Transfer Request 

 
On October 26, 2020 the County Superintendent validated a homeowners request to 
transfer one (1) parcel from Morgan Hill Unified School District to San José Unified School 
District. Attached is the transfer request and maps of the territory proposed for transfer.   
 
Public hearings will be held on Monday, December 7, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. via Zoom. The 
Zoom invitation will be shared at least 10 days prior to the public hearing date. 
 
A statement or a resolution from the governing board of your district on their position of 
the transfer request would be helpful. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this request and/or the territory transfer process, 
please contact me at (408) 453-6869 and I will be happy to assist you.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
encl. 

 


